The Common Council of the City of Wabash met in the Council Chambers of the City Hall, Monday, March 27, 2017 in regular session. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Long who presided, and the Pledge of Allegiance was given in unison.

Council Member Dillon gave the prayer.

The roll was answered by 7 members.

The minutes of the meeting held March 16, 2017 were approved as circulated. Council Member Shelley made a motion to accept the minutes. Council Member Dillon seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

7 Ayes Motion Carried

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

Mayor Long explained the NuStart Program and handed out flyers to all Council Members.

Mayor Long explained the interests of the Animal Shelter. Pat Lynn, Jerry Haag and Al Jackson were present to answer any questions. Council Member Adams made a motion for Attorney Zimmerman to draft a Fee for Service Contract between the City of Wabash and the Animal Shelter. Council Member Shelley seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

## 7 Ayes Motion Carried

Christa Stroup presented the Little Food Pantries Project. After discussion, Council Member Figert made a motion to accept the Little

Food Pantries Project. Council Member Greene seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

> 7 Ayes **Motion Carried**

## **OTHER BUSINESS:**

Council Member Dillon announced the passing of Hank Decker, and offered his condolences to the family.

## **OUESTIONS FROM AUDIENCE:**

Paul Lewis thanked council for their consideration to the Animal Shelter.

**ADJOURN:** 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

SCOTT LONG, MAYOR Scott a Long
ATTEST:

**ATTEST:** 

WENDY FRAZIER, CLERK-TREASURER Hondy Fragier